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Members present: Larry Skiftun, Tom Deede, Devin Long and Chad Reimche.
Bryon Brynjulson was in attendance via video conference. 
Kale Van Bruggen, Rinke-Noonan and Thomas Demke, Apex Engineering were present via video conference.
Todd Bibelheimer, Matt Mason and Kurt Bollingberg were also in attendance.
Richard and Eric Lies were invited to the meeting, but did not attend.

Agenda item discussed was the culvert in Section 13-148-69 in the Oak Creek Drain. 
· The WRD would like to replace the 21 inch culvert with a 24 inch culvert.  
· Kale reported that the WRD has the easement and responsibility to protect and maintain the flow in Oak Creek Drain.
· Thomas reported that replacing the 21inch culvert with a 24 inch culvert will give 3+ inches of headwater improvement.
· Downstream from this culvert is a 24 inch culvert..
· Devin made the motion, seconded by Chad to put in the 24 inch culvert.  All voting aye, motion carried.  Matt Mason gave permission to cross his land to put in the culvert.

August 13, 2023 Minutes regarding this culvert:
Oak Creek Drain
· Richard and Eric Lies met with the board regarding the 21 inch culvert in the Oak Creek Drain near the center of Section 13 as a possible obstruction to the drain. The WRD would like to replace the 21 inch culvert with a 24 inch culvert. 
· Thomas Demke-Apex Engineering reported that his study of whether the 21 inch culverts meets the stream crossing standards is dependent on whether the covering above the 21 inch culvert is more than approximately one foot.  At two feet, the stream crossing standards are not met and the crossing is obstructing flow.  Thomas Demke offered to measure the culvert and complete the hydrology study to determine the culvert size required to meet the stream crossing standards for public roadways and to determine whether the 21 inch culvert is obstructing the Oak Creek Assessment Drain. 
· Kurt Bollingberg and Todd Bibelheimer would like to see a larger culvert placed to take the low flow water out of the Oak Creek Drain faster.   They have no issues during high flow because high flow happens usually in the spring when no one is beginning springs work. 
· Discussion was held regarding other options to help prevent flooding in the spring such as removing the snow from the Oak Creek Drain Lateral.  The WRD will monitor the drain for possible snow removal in the spring. 
· Discussion was held regarding the easement in Section 29.  Devin made the motion, seconded by Tom to have Apex Engineering look at the easement boundaries and send a survey to Rinke-Noonan to correct the easement.  
· Lies asked if plugging culverts in the highway ditch is legal.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Bryon to have Thomas contact the ND DOT for an opinion.  All voting aye, motion carried. 
· Discussion was held regarding having a “monitoring” point for Kurt Bollingberg to start his tile pump.  An agreement between Lies and Bollingberg that the “monitoring” point will be ½ mile south of the culvert in section 13.  If the water is not over the road, Bollingberg can start his tile pump.  Lies will agree to a 24 inch culvert if that’s what the hydrology study calls for and Lies will drop the complaint against Bollingberg. 
· Discussion was held regarding the culvert levels in Sections 26, 27 and 28 and the washout in this area.  Thomas will look at this area today. 


With no further business, meeting adjourned.
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